National Capital Squash (NCS)
Board of Directors Meeting Minutes

June 16, 2011 (Thursday)

Location and Time: Sports Club/LA, 6:45 pm.

Officers Attending: AJ Copeland (VP-Women and Acting President), David Keating (VP-Juniors), Abir Ray (VP-Membership), Steve Weber (Treasurer), Ghirma Meres (Past President)

Officers not present:, Srini Guruswami (VP-IT), Malcolm Jensen (VP-Leagues), Hunt Richardson (VP-Tournaments), Ubu Grace (Secretary) 

Club Reps/Alternates Attending: 
Chris Schroeder (Pentagon)

Mark Lewis (Potomac School)

Tyler Stilwell (Regency S&H)

Kenny Mendez (Results)

Brad Brigante (Sports Club/LA)

Schuyler Haynes (University Club)
Raul Nair (University of Maryland)

Leslie Connolly (Worldgate S&H)

Rod Crider (YMCA)  

Also Attending:

Andrew Mishkin
Call to Order
A quorum was assembled and AJ called the meeting to order at approximately 6:55. All attendees introduced themselves and, at Abir’s request, stated how many NCS meetings they have attended in the past year. 

Approval of the Consent Items
The draft minutes of the Executive Committee NCS Board meeting of May 23, 2011 and the Women’s Report were reviewed. Also, AJ reported that effective immediately, NCS has a new mailing address:


P.O. Box 15828


Washington, DC 20003

All three consent items were accepted unanimously without further discussion. 

AGENDA ITEMS

Nomination and Slate of Officers

The proposed slate of NCS Officers was reviewed. In advance of calling a motion to vote on the slate, Abir raised objections with the nominating process and stated that other candidates may wish to seek the nomination for the office of President in particular, including Rod Barnes and possibly himself. The NCS bylaws as they apply to electing Officers were reviewed, including the role of proxy votes and the duties of President-Elect.  It was noted that the bylaws do not permit the use of proxy votes.  The historical approach to filling Board vacancies was described (typically, a combination of direct recruitment and self-nomination). After some discussion Abir made a motion to delay the vote on the Slate of Officers to a meeting one week hence (Thursday June 23) at 7:00pm; that a call for nominations would go out to the NCS general embership with a deadline for Monday COB; and that candidate platforms would be circulated to the Board not later than COB Tuesday June 21. There were 4 votes in favor of the motion, 9 opposed, and 2 abstentions. The motion did not pass. 

Attention was then directed to the proposed slate of NCS Officers as published in the agenda items, namely:

President: David Keating

President-Elect: Andrew Mishkin

Vice President for Information Technology: Abir Ray

Vice President for Juniors: Carole Grunberg

Vice President for League: Malcolm Jensen

Vice President for Membership: Tyler Stilwell

Vice President for Women: AJ Copeland

Vice President for Tournaments: Hunt Richardson

Secretary: Ubu Grace Hoshizaki

Treasurer: Steve Weber

Past President: Ghirma Meres

David Keating reviewed his platform and the agenda he expects to pursue as President. The motion to accept the proposed slate was made, seconded, and passed with 13 votes in favor and 1 opposed. AJ turned the meeting over to David. Abir immediately resigned from the Board. He indicated that his company would no longer be available to host the NCS website and that it would need to be moved to another server immediately. Abir left the meeting. Suggestions to replace Abir’s office were solicited. Rod Crider nominated himself for VP – IT; this nomination was seconded and passed unanimously. Leslie volunteered to help Rod with the WordPress web software and the effort to move the NCS website to a new hosting provider.

David noted that several officers listed on the slate were not present for the vote, so he suggested the election of any officer should be made contingent on his or her acceptance of the position.  There was no objection to this request.  

Moving Membership and Leagues to USQ Platform

The Board considered the motion: NCS will migrate its membership and league management to the US Squash (USQ) system. AJ briefly summarized the history of league and membership management by NCS.  With regard to the issues of control of membership data, David recommended that the VP—Membership undertake a download of the membership list from the USQ database quarterly or more often. With regard to financial security, USQ has agreed to give NCS a $5000 “security deposit” (approximately one calendar quarter’s worth of NCS dues). With regards to rating adjustments, David reported that USQ will entertain a limited number of petitions to change adult ratings.  Leslie reported that she used an appeal process provided by USQ on a matter not related to her rating during the past year and she was very satisfied with the process. Ghirma noted that he uses USQ software to run University Club’s tournaments, and Rod said he uses it to run his club ladder. Schuyler stated that most younger players were familiar and have used the USQ online software. After a full discussion of all the pros and cons, the motion was called. The motion passed unanimously. 

Approval of the Budget

Steve distributed draft budgets showing NCS’ financial standing if NCS membership dues were kept at $45 annually and alternatively if dues were reduced to $35. After reviewing the draft budgets, a motion was made, seconded and passed unanimously to reduce NCS annual dues to $35, effective as soon as possible. David indicated that he wishes to eliminate ads on our website as they have not generated revenue and he wishes to promote all clubs and squash professionals on the NCS website to help build the game in the region. With the elimination of this one line item, a motion was made, seconded, and passed unanimously to accept the budget. 

National League Finals Report

Raul’s University of Maryland league team attended the inaugural National League Finals Championship that was held by USQ this past spring in Boston. He reported that the tournament was very well run and that his team had “a blast.”  He recommended that other NCS league division championship teams consider going next year. David indicated he would like to send five teams to next year’s Championship and will seek to ensure the Winter League and Fisher Cup schedules would accommodate teams that would like to compete in the tournament. 

Presidential Initiatives

David reviewed his agenda as President and solicited ideas from Board members present, and asked for everyone’s support of his initiatives going forward.  He asked each Board member to think about how NCS can build the game in the region and provide more opportunities to play for members. 
OLD BUSINESS


No old business was discussed.

NEW BUSINESS

Leslie asked if the Board could provide her with a list of the zip codes of each NCS member.  Only the zip code would be provided -- no personal identifying information for any member was requested.  She indicated this information would be helpful to those doing market assessments in determining optimal locations for new court construction. There were no objections to this request and David indicated he would prepare the information for both active and lapsed members.

A resolution thanking Abir for his service on the Board was passed unanimously. 

Schuyler was nominated to serve as Chair of an NCS Social Committee. She agreed to accept the nomination along with Patrick Harris as co-Chair. A motion was made, seconded, and passed unanimously to appoint Schuyler and Patrick as Social Committee co-Chairs. It is understood that the duties of the Social Committee include organization of events through the year as well as an end-of-season spring social event. 
Next Meeting
The next meeting will be of the Executive Board only by phone conference, on Tuesday August 9, 6:45pm.

Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at approximately 9:05pm. 

Respectfully submitted,

AJ Copeland
for Ubu Grace, Secretary
